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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
DATE:
March 1, 2017
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman

Donald Ocker



Thomas Orisich




Tammy Moore


Daniel Lavelle 


John Jensen
OTHERS

PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director


James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director


Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General
Rena Butler, MSS



Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator



Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist


Matthew Joyce

CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:16 a.m.
MINUTES


A motion (I) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by Don Ocker and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the February 1, 2017 meeting without changes.  
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


There are two new complaints. Don Ocker provided the status of the active complaints:
16-LS-03
Request to Reopen – Case Closed
16-LS-05
In pre-charge review

16-LS-07
In pre-charge review
17-LS-01
Closed
17-LS-03
Investigating
17-LS-04
Investigating
17-LS-05
Investigating

A motion (II) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Tammy Moore and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee’s report.
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board discussed an email sent from Milena Trust regarding a provision to be added to the regulations that would allow licensees to carryover CPC hours to the next renewal period after the existing carryover provision is eliminated. The Board agreed that there should be a specific deadline to stop accepting carryover instead of a deadline based on the licensee’s renewal cycle. The Board approved the proposed revision to the CPC regulation. 
NEW BUSINESS


Milena Trust reported to the Board that the updated “Guideline for Minimum Number Experience Hours per Surveying Category by Licensing Track” chart has been submitted to the Maryland Register to be published for public review.
OLD business 

Tom Orisich asked Ms. Trust if the other non-substantive changes to the regulations have been made.  Ms. Trust reported that the changes have been made and final action should be taken at the April Board meeting.
Steve Long contacted Ariel Surveying Company, Mr. Long informed the Board that the company does not provide land surveying services and does not have a land surveyor on staff. The company agreed to update their website to remove any incorrect advertising.
John Mettee briefed the Board about the NCEES Board President’s Meeting.  New education standards, records registry, and state specific exams were discussed.
Tom Orisich updated the Board on the Mapping Committee meeting. Mr. Orisich stated that this was an introductory meeting and the charges for the Committee were discussed. It was decided that the term “mapping products” would be changed to “mapping deliverables”. A goal of the Committee is to gain a clear understanding of the public’s expectation of mapping deliverables. The next Mapping Committee meeting will be held on April 5, 2017.
Executive Director’s Report 


Steve Long reported that the automated CPC auditing program is 95% complete. Mr. Long provided screen shots of the program for review. Licensees will be able to log into their licensing record, submit the courses they have taken, and find out what is still required.  CPC providers will be able to input course data into the system. 
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT
Melina Trust notified the Board of the status of three special funding bills submitted to the General Assembly from Home Improvement, Mechanical Boards and the Board for Barbers and Cosmetologist.
MSS REPORT

Rena Butler reported that MSS reached out to city and county officials about the Baltimore HS Workforce Development Program. City officials responded and a presentation was given at Mergenthaler Vocational-Technical High School. 

Ms. Butler stated that T.J Frazier asked if CPC credits could be awarded to surveyors participating in the Baltimore HS Workforce Development Program (Surveyor Pathway Program and/or Future Surveyors Program). Ms. Butler will forward Mr. Frazier’s email to Steve Long with an outline of the program for the Board to review at the next meeting.


John Jensen asked Ms. Butler if MSS could add descriptive content to their CPC certificates of completion. Mr. Jenson noted that it is difficult to approve the CPC credits when the computer generated certificates have no course description. Ms. Butler agreed to look into the request.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


A motion (III) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Tom Orisich and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:04 at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd floor conference room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:35 p.m.

Applications for Review
Following a review by a minimum of two board members, motion (IV) was made and unanimously carried to approve the FS application of Erik Geiser and the reciprocal application for Javier Morales-Roldan. 
OTHER business 
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on April 5, 2017.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (V) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Tom Orisich and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:36 a.m.

A Public Hearing regarding the proposed revisions to the CPC Regulation was held at 1:30 p.m., 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd floor conference room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  
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